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Dear Caroline 
 
Auditing the Scottish rate of income tax 
 
At its meeting on 30 January the Committee considered its approach to its report on 
the audit framework for the Scottish rate of income tax. At that meeting the 
Committee agreed that it would be beneficial for it to publish an interim report 
containing proposed recommendations on which it could seek views through an 
open call for evidence.  
 
The Committee is grateful to you and Audit Scotland for your continuing dialogue 
with the Committee on this matter. In that regard the Committee agreed that it would 
be helpful if I wrote to you to seek written evidence on a range of issues which have 
been discussed informally. Your response will help inform the Committee’s interim 
report and in turn we would welcome your views as part of the consultation on that 
interim report.  
 
 
Relationship between National Audit Office and Audit Scotland 
 
In oral evidence to the Committee on 22 November, you indicated that you and the 
National Audit Office (NAO) already have experience of working together in relation 
to a number of projects. In relation to your work in auditing European funding, the 
Forestry Commission, and whole of Government Accounts, the Committee would 
welcome further information on: 

 how you work with the NAO (and how this relationship arose),  

 whether this working relationship is underpinned by legislation or through 
some other form of agreement (or other mechanism); 

 how the outcome of your working together is reported (and to whom) 
 
The Committee would be grateful for any other examples of your working with the 
NAO that you consider might be relevant in relation to the auditing arrangements for 
the SRIT. The Committee would also welcome any views you may have on whether 
any future relationship between Audit Scotland and the NAO should be formalised 
and if so, how (such as through legislation or some form of memorandum). 
 
 
AGS and Audit Scotland auditing powers 
 
The Committee would welcome confirmation from you as to whether you would be 
able to provide audit reports to the Parliament on any of the following aspects of the 
financial powers arising under the Scotland Act 2012 (and if so, on what basis might 
you report, in what circumstances and to what frequency): 

 Borrowing powers of the Scottish Government, specifically— 
o for capital spending; 
o for current expenditure (to manage potential deviations between 

forecast and outrun receipts); 

 the Scottish cash reserve; 

 Office of Budget Responsibility forecasting;  



 Section 33 implementation reports (during implementation and during the 
transitional phase from 2016); 

 Scottish economic and SRIT data provided to the Scottish Government by 
HMRC; 

 block grant adjustments. 
 
 
Transparency of data 
 
The Committee would welcome your views on whether, under the current level of 
reporting, the Scottish Government’s Accounts would report each of the following as 
a separate line within the accounts: 

 borrowing for capital spending,  

 borrowing for current expenditure; 

 use of the cash reserve; 

 income derived from the Scottish rate of income tax as distinct from income 
allocated by the block grant. 

 
The Committee would welcome any other comments or observations that you would 
wish to make including any changes (such as legislative changes) you consider as 
necessary in order for you to undertake the audits you would propose in relation to 
the SRIT and to then report on those to the Scottish Parliament. 
 
Whilst I acknowledge that work in in this area is ongoing (and that the final agreed 
Memorandum of Understanding has yet to be agreed and published) it would be 
helpful if you could respond to the Committee’s request by Friday 28 February.  
However please do not hesitate to contact the clerk to the Committee should this 
deadline cause you difficulty, or you wish to discuss this further. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Iain Gray MSP, Convener 


